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 SELECTBOARD & FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
May 17, 2017 

 
Call to Order:  The Selectboard and Finance Committee meetings were called to order at 6:25 PM. 
 
Selectboard Members Present:  John Ward, Greg Snedeker, Randy Crochier  Absent: None 
Selectboard Members Absent: None 
Finance Committee Members Present: Timmie Smith, Fred Chase, Claire Chang, Tupper Brown, Ronnie LaChance 
Finance Committee Members Absent: Jacob Rau 
Others Present: Ray Purington, Mick LaClaire, Lynda Hodsdon Mayo, Tom Hodak 
 
Review of Minutes:  Randy made a motion, seconded by Greg, to approve the minutes of 5/8/17.  The vote was 
unanimous in the affirmative. 
 
Fred made a motion, seconded by Ronnie, to adopt the Selectboard minutes for 5/8/17 in lieu of separate Finance 
Committee minutes.  The vote was 5 in favor, 0 opposed. 
 
3.1 Trees & Forestry:  Highway Superintendent Mick LaClaire presented an $8,111 request for FY18, up $456 from 
FY17.  The $106 increase to salaries (for call-ins for tree problems outside of regular work hours) and the $850 
increase for hired tree removal services are partially offset by a $500 decrease for the 3-town shared bucket truck. 
 
The bucket truck was jointly purchased in 2010 and has been shared by the towns of Northfield, Gill, and Vernon, 
Vermont.  Vernon is no longer interested in using the truck, and Northfield is purchasing a larger truck for their own 
use.  The bucket truck has been offered to Gill for $3,000.  If Gill does not purchase the bucket truck, then the Town 
will need to rent a man-lift or hire a company with a bucket truck. 
 
Maintenance records for the bucket truck will be requested from Northfield.  It was decided there are too many 
unknowns to include funds in the FY18 budget to purchase the bucket truck.  It was pointed out that owning a 
bucket truck, or having access to one, is useful for inspecting the roofs of town buildings, cleaning gutters, and 
pressure washing buildings.  There was a general discussion about the appropriateness of having the 3-man DPW 
doing building maintenance projects, and whether that was “scope creep.” 
 
There was a desire for more information on the condition of the Town’s equipment, the condition of the Town’s 
roads, and the amount of Highway Department staff versus the workload and needs of the department. 
 
The discussion returned to the requested budget for FY18, and there was consensus the requested amount is ok.  The 
bucket truck will be on the agenda for the Selectboard to discuss at the May 22nd meeting. 
 
3.2 Highway Department:  LaClaire presented an FY18 request of $248,731, which is a decrease of $2,650 from 
FY17.  The line for hired services has been decreased by $7,360, corresponding with the loan payment for the 
backhoe that was purchased. The FY18 request includes $1,860 for a wage scale step increase. 
 
The requested increases for Repairs/Trucks (up $1,500) and Machinery Repairs/Parts (up $1,000) was scrutinized. 
There was discussion that many of the major pieces of equipment have had significant repairs done in the last couple 
of years, and it was doubtful there needs to be an increase in the amount budgeted for repairs. 
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Michael Sullivan, GMRSD Superintendent, and Joanne Blier, GMRSD Business Manager, joined the meeting at 
7:25 PM.  It was decided to revisit the Highway Department budget (3.2) and LaClaire’s other budgets at a future 
meeting.  LaClaire, Chase, LaChance, and Hodsdon Mayo left the meeting at 7:30 PM. 
 
The Finance Committee meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM due to the lack of a quorum.  Smith, Brown, and Chang 
remained in attendance at the Selectboard’s meeting. 
 
8.0 Education Budget:  Sullivan presented a 4-page handout summarizing the GMRSD’s FY18 budget.  He stated 
that FY17 Medicaid reimbursements will be $134,000 lower than budgeted, and they will be approximately 
$160,000 lower in FY18.  The District also has three additional SPED out-of-district placements who became the 
District’s responsibility after January when the FY18 budget was crafted. 
 
Hodak left the meeting at 7:45 PM. 
 
Enrollment trends were discussed.  There is a vicious circle of budget impacts associated with students leaving the 
District to attend School Choice and Charter Schools.  This is one of several financial challenges that hit rural 
schools especially hard, and school districts in our region have been discussing ways to develop political strategies 
to achieve relief. 
 
Sullivan announced that a combined 5th & 6th grade classroom at Gill Elementary next year will not be happening.  
The move had been recently announced as part of a plan to address the financial shortfall caused by Medicaid 
reimbursements and SPED costs.  However, enough of this year’s 5th grade parents changed their minds about where 
their children will attend 6th grade that the total enrollment for 5th and 6th grades at Gill is now projected to be too 
large for a combined classroom to work. 
 
Sullivan reported the District has been trying a partnership with the Four Rivers Charter School involving 
professional development for science teachers, and the District is exploring opportunities to partner with the 
Franklin County Technical School. 
 
There was a discussion about ways Town officials can help advocate for our schools and districts.  The Selectboard 
wants to be able to help support the Superintendent and the schools. 
 
Sullivan stated the District will find ways to live within the FY18 budget, but warned that developing an 
“affordable” budget for FY19 will be very difficult. 
 
A May 17th letter from the Massachusetts School Building Authority (MSBA) was reviewed.  The MSBA turned 
down the District’s FY17 application to the Accelerated Repair Program for funding to replace the roof at the Gill 
Elementary School.  The letter cited a higher than usual number of applications, and the eligibility requirements 
were revised due to Program budget constraints.  The qualifying age for roofs, windows, and boilers was raised from 
20 years to 30 years, and Gill’s roof no longer qualified for this year’s Program.  Sullivan noted that the District is 
eligible to reapply for this project in FY18. 
  
Selectboard Adjournment: The Selectboard adjourned at 8:45 PM.  
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Ray Purington. 
 
 Signed copy on file.  Approved ___/___/____ 
_____________________________________________ 
Greg Snedeker, Selectboard Clerk 
 
Adopted by the Finance Committee in lieu of separate Finance Committee minutes on ___/___/____. 
















